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Dear Esteemed partner, 

As we reflect on 2024, we are filled with 

gratitude for the progress Edgel Mission has 

made, thanks to your unwavering support. 

This year has been one of growth and impact, 

and we’re excited to share the strides we’ve 

taken together. Your generosity has been key 

to our success, enabling us to reach over 350 

children through our programs. Each 

achievement represents more than just a 

number; it signifies hope and a brighter future. 

From the bottom of our hearts, the entire Edgel 

Mission team thanks you for being a vital part 

of this journey. Your commitment has truly 

transformed lives. 
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Introduction 

Dear Sponsor, 

We take great pleasure in providing you with 

an overview of the events at Edgel Mission in 

2023. This newsletter briefly outlines our 

achievements and progress throughout the 

year. The end of 2023 signifies yet another 

successful year for Edgel Mission. Edgel 

Mission fraternity wish to expresses profound 

gratitude for the substantial financial support 

received from you in the year 2023. Because of 

your continued support, we impacted the lives 

of over 350 children through our diverse 

programs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education Program  

The year 2024 has been a significant one for 

our Education Support Program, marked by 

growth and meaningful impact. We proudly 

supported 136 children, up from 123 in 

2023, across Nakuru East and West sub-

counties, providing them with essential 

educational resources. Your support has 

been vital in ensuring these children had 

the tools to succeed. With your help, we 

were able to cover: school fees, uniforms, 

textbooks & stationery, extracurricular 

activities and transportation.  

 

Thank you for your continued partnership 

in shaping the future of these young 

learners. 
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In addition to academic support, we are 

excited to report the completion of one new 

classroom, as well as the addition of a second 

classroom to our learning facilities. These 

newly constructed classrooms have been 

transformed into vibrant and conducive 

environments for learning. The upgraded 

facilities are a significant step forward in 

creating an optimal educational setting for 

the children in our program. 

 

Feeding Program 

In 2024, our Feeding Program has been a vital 

source of nourishment for children and families in 

need, thanks to your unwavering support. More 

than 300 children received daily nutritious meals, 

providing them with the energy and health 

needed for daily activities and long-term well-

being. Your generosity has had a lasting impact 

on their physical and emotional development, 

creating a foundation for a brighter future. 

 

Through your support, 136 children enjoyed three 

wholesome meals each day, directly enhancing 

their growth, development, and academic 

performance. For many of them, these meals are 

their primary source of nutrition, enabling them 

to succeed in school and engage fully in their 

activities. 

Additionally, 103 families benefited from food 

packs throughout the year, which helped alleviate 

the burden during difficult times. These packs 

provided essential food items during moments of 

illness or financial hardship, offering hope and 

stability when needed most. 
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Hygiene and Sanitation  

In 2024, our Hygiene and Sanitation Program 

positively impacted the lives of over 136 

children, thanks to your generous support. 

This initiative provided essential hygiene 

services, including monthly hairdressing 

services at Edgel Mission, helping children 

maintain personal hygiene while fostering a 

sense of pride and self-care. Additionally, your 

contributions allowed us to distribute hygiene 

kits, which included soap, toothpaste, 

sanitary napkins, and other essential items, 

encouraging good hygiene practices and 

promoting both health and dignity. Your 

support has not only addressed immediate 

needs but also instilled lasting habits that 

empower the children to care for themselves 

and build healthier futures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to share the success of our 

healthcare program in 2024, which has 

shown remarkable improvement in the 

overall health and well-being of the children 

under our care. This year, the impact of 

better hygiene and sanitation was evident, as 

we experienced fewer health concerns 

compared to previous years. Our dedicated 

staff was proactive in addressing any issues, 

and only three children required urgent 

medical attention, which they promptly 

received at the hospital. 

By the end of the year, we are thrilled to 

report that all the children were in excellent 

health and high spirits. This achievement 

would not have been possible without the 

generous support of donors like you. Your 

contributions have played a vital role in 

improving the health and quality of life for 

these children, and we are deeply grateful for 

your continued commitment to their well-

being.  

 

 

HEALTH PROGRAM 
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Conclusion 
As we reflect on the accomplishments of the past year, our hearts are full of gratitude for your 

unwavering support. It is because of you that we have been able to make such a meaningful impact, 

paving the way for a future of health, hope, and opportunity for the children we serve. Your belief in 

our mission has made all the difference, and we are profoundly thankful for your partnership in this 

journey. With deep faith, we give all glory to the Almighty God, who has guided us and blessed our 

efforts. May His continued grace light our path as we move forward together, united in our 

commitment to a brighter tomorrow for these children. 

 

 

 
In the coming year, we aim to expand our reach and deepen our impact, and we hope to continue 

this journey with your continued support. Together, we can create a world where every child has 

the opportunity to thrive and reach their full potential. 

Once again, thank you for your kindness, generosity, and commitment to our cause. We are 

profoundly grateful for your support, and we look forward to keeping you updated on the impact of 

your contribution. 

With heartfelt gratitude and warm regards. 

Benjamin Mbatia for Edgel Mission. 

 

Skills and Talent Development Program 

We are thrilled to share the success of our Skills and Talent Development Program in 2024, which 

saw remarkable participation and growth among the children. They engaged in a wide array of 

activities, including singing, dancing, playing musical instruments, art and craft, and sports, 

allowing them to explore and develop their creative talents. A highlight of the year was their 

outstanding performance at the Kenya Music Festival, where they showcased their exceptional 

skills and received well-deserved praise and recognition. This program has not only nurtured their 

talents but also boosted their confidence, providing them with valuable opportunities for personal 

growth and achievement. 

 


